
SJ to visit Beijing 

************** 

 

     The Secretary for Justice, Mr Paul Lam, SC, will depart for Beijing this morning 

(February 10) to attend meetings with various central ministries to discuss the work of the 

Department of Justice.  

 

     Mr Lam will return to Hong Kong tomorrow afternoon (February 11). During his 

absence, the Deputy Secretary for Justice, Dr Cheung Kwok-kwan, will be the Acting 

Secretary for Justice. 

  

Ends/Monday, February 10, 2025 

 


